
Town of Grantsboro 

Regular Meeting of the Town Council 

April 2, 2024 

 
Minutes 

 

 The Grantsboro Town Council met on Tuesday, April 2, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town 

Hall. Attending were: Mayor Tom Newman, Mayor Pro-tem Evelyn Paul, Julia Lee, Ray Poole, 

TW Harris, Kristie Mitchell, and Ray Lewis, Clerk. There were 14 visitors present. 

 Lewis offered the invocation, Mayor Newman called the meeting to order, and a 

quorum was established. The agenda for the meeting was approved upon a motion by Mitchell, 

seconded by Harris and carried. The minutes from the February meeting were approved upon a 

motion by Lee, seconded by Harris and carried. There was no March meeting due to elections 

being held in the Town Hall. 

 Lewis presented the finance report for the month of February, which reflected $4240.44 

in revenues, and expenses of $7024.26. Total funds were reported at $278,224.54. Lewis also 

presented the finance report for the month of March, which reflected $8957.15 in revenues, 

and expenses of $1985.64. Total funds were reported at $285,271.05. A motion to approve 

both finance reports as presented was made by Paul, seconded by Poole and carried. 

 

Old Business 

 There was no old business  

 

 New Business 

 Mayor Newman shared with the Council that Joyce Swimm had requested use of the 

Town Hall parking lot on May 2 for a National Day of Prayer event. Newman also shared that 

Berkley Hill with Pamlico County Animal Control had requested use of the parking lot on May 8 

for a pet clinic. There were no questions or objections. 

 Dan Voliva with Piedmont Natural Gas was present to share information concerning the 

possible expansion of natural gas service in Grantsboro along Highway 306. Mr. Voliva 

discussed the expenses of changing equipment over to natural gas, but also added that the 

savings would pay for the changes eventually. There were a few questions from those in 

attendance Mr. Voliva plans to initiate a feasibility study in the near future to determine 

interest within the Town of Grantsboro.  



  

  Following a brief comment period, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Harris, 

seconded by Mitchell and carried. 

The next regular meeting of the Town Council is scheduled for May 7, 2024.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

_________________________     ____________________ 

Tom Newman, Mayor       Ray Lewis, Clerk 


